
Minutes of the regular meeting of the Rush City Economic Development Authority held Monday, February 26, 2018, in the City Hall Council Chambers at 4:45 p.m.

Members present: Al Hoffman, Mike Carroll, Dan Dahlberg; President Dennis Pederson.
Members absent: Nicole Perreault and Dave Chmiel. 
Others present included Nancy Hoffman of the Chisago County HRA/EDA and Luke Moulton of Unity Bank.
The minutes of the regular meeting of December 18, 2017 were reviewed.

Motion by Hoffman, second by Dahlberg: To approve the minutes of the regular meeting of December 18, 2017.  MC

An update was then given on the Fairview Rush City Clinic and the possibility of its closure. One of Fairview’s main issues with building a new clinic in Rush City is that they have difficulty recruiting doctors to “rural” areas.  They are concerned that they may not be able to fully staff a new facility in the future.  Fairview is also discussing the possibility of using newer technology in Rush City, such as video conferencing with a doctor instead of seeing them in person.  The possibility of the pharmacy leaving was also discussed.  It was noted that the community group and others will be meeting with Fairview representatives on March 15th at the Community Center.
An update was given on the Small Cities Development Program.
Discussion followed regarding conducting business tours, including the new Innovative Basement Solutions, Olson Funeral Chapel, the Mill, Interstate Energy Partners and Joe Wegleitner’s new business in the Industrial Park. City staff will work on setting them up.

An update was given on the construction of Kwik Trip.  Building plans have been submitted for a building permit and they intend to begin construction on June 25, 2018.

An update was given on the assisted living project.

Motion by Hoffman, second by Carroll:  To adjourn the meeting at 5:15 p.m.  MC 
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